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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

August 17, 2011
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The August 17, 2011 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Road., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Vice Chair Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Paul Weller

Terry Jones





STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

FINANCE

Moved by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$  64,516.66  General Fund (1)





$    5,286.31  Fire Fund (4)


$  31,455.80  Sewer Fund (8)

$       170.00  EDU Fund (9)

$    3,243.07  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$104,671.84  Total  

The Treasurer’s Report and the Tax Collector’s Report for July were presented to the Board for review.  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to return former Officer Schlottman’s pension contributions to him in the amount recommended by Plan Actuary Tom Redmond. Motion passed 3-0. 
REPORTS
Fire Companies    Robert Kline of Monarch Fire Company reported that their company had a successful anniversary celebration. Chief Zomolsky of Amity Fire Company reported that they had a successful carnival. 
Planning Commission

Scarito Subdivision    Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to grant conditional final approval per LTL’s August 5, 2011 review letter.  Motion passed 3-0. 

Saldo Ordinance    Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize advertising of the ordinance upon receipt of the County’s review letter. Motion passed 3-0. 
422 Overlay Ordinance Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the advertising of the ordinance with the changes as recommended by the Planning Commission. Motion passed 3-0. The hearing for the ordinance will be held in conjunction with the SALDO ordinance. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Mr. Boland reported that he had given Mr. D’Angeli’s attorney the form for petitioning the vacation of Bieber Road. They will come back with a proposal which will include agreements, consents and easements. Mr. Boland discussed the Hafer subdivision that was done back in 1982. Apparently, the plan was approved by the Township, but never reviewed by the County and never recorded. Mr. Boland will meet with the Hafer’s attorney, provided they agree to pay the review fees, to determine what needs to be done. Mr. Boland brought to the Board’s attention that the Mauger’s have appealed the tax assessment of the Rite Aid property. Mr. Boland called the School District’s attorney to see if the District would attend the hearing, but had not heard back. He felt that he should attend the hearing. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize Kozloff Stoudt to attend the hearing on behalf of the Township. Motion passed 3-0. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Weber reported that Mascaro had starting earth moving at the Pagoda Motorcycle Park. STS will complete items on the punch list next week. Mr. Weber reported that he and the Manager and Mr. Loomis had met with Paul Stitzel and his attorney regarding the Pondview subdivision. Mr. Weber stated he is compiling a list of items that need to be completed. The developer is amenable to completing the projects this year. The Manager asked the Board if they were willing to accept the improvements with an extended warranty period similar to what was done with Glenwood Estates. The Board agreed. 
NEW BUSINESS

Schuylkill Mini Highland Grant Bid Package Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Solicitor to review the bid package and authorized the advertising of the same. Motion passed 3-0. 
Snow Removal Bids Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the advertising for supplemental snow removal services. Motion passed 3-0. 

Guard Rail Replacement Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to authorize the replacement of the damaged guard rail on Pine Lane and then collect from the insurance carrier. Motion passed 3-0. 

Wood Carpeting Purchase Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to purchase an additional 50 cubic yards of wood carpeting for $1024 for the parks at Hill Road and Locust Grove. Motion passed 3-0. 

Traffic Signal Revisions The Manager explained that PennDOT had installed ADA curb ramps at various intersections in the Township without input from the Township. Mr. Jones stated he felt the ramps should be the responsibility of the property owner. The Board agreed to not sign the signal revision plans. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint Risa Marmontello as project manager and Ali Howell-Clark as alternate for the Schuylkill Highlands Mini Grant.  Motion passed 3-0. The Manager stated he would schedule a walk-through for trail width when the weather cools. The Board discussed the basketball program. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the basketball program for this year, ending the last week in February. Motion passed 3-0. Mrs. McGrath stated that next year the cost of the program should be assumed by the players. Mr. Lyon reported that the PAAW water line on Thalia Lane has started. PAWC’s contractor has also started on Monocacy Creek Rd. The State’s Interim Contractor will start after Labor Day to connect service laterals to the homes and decommission wells. The Manager stated that the air-conditioning proposal will be included in the 2012 budget for consideration. The draft of the 2012 budget was distributed. It represents a 0% increase except for contractual increases and regulatory increases. Any proposed changes from department heads must be submitted in writing along with justification to be considered. To date, the budget has a deficit of approximately $150,000. Budget meetings should be set at the next meeting in September. Mr. Lyon reported that a complaint regarding the graffiti wall at Lake Drive Park was received. He pointed out that the wall was to be a means for expression and was included at the behest of the citizens group that founded the skate park. Any slurs or inappropriate graffiti is painted or removed at the first opportunity. Mr. Jones stated he was initially opposed to the skate park but now thinks its working and sees no problem with it. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize Mr. Weber to review and provide a letter of consistency to CCJM for the River Bridge Road project. Motion passed 3-0. The resident at 112 Russell Ave. would like a letter from the Township to verify the integrity of a storm water pipe on their property. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to have Mr. Weber inspect the pipe and provide a letter  regarding the pipe’s integrity to the property owner. Motion passed 3-0. The Board discussed submitting of transportation projects for the 2013 TIP. Limekiln Road and the Tollgate/662 intersection were discussed. The Board felt something should be submitted. The Manager will take it to the Planning Commission and bring back to the Board for the second meeting in September. 
Mr. Lyon presented the 2012 budget for the Tax Collection Committee which includes $22,000 for legal expenses. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the purchase of a rebuilt gear box and bearing kit for the WWTP. Motion passed 3-0. The Manager discussed the escrow for the maintenance of an on lot system at 695 Old Airport Road. The previous owner signed a document stating that there was $2500 in escrow with the Township, however, several years ago this owner requested a refund of some of this money. The correct total of the escrow is $1761.46. The new owners need to be made aware of this. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize Arro Consulting to review a sewer connection request at 615 Old Airport Road. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Lyon reported that he is following up on the insurance claim for the traffic signal that was damaged at 422 and Monocacy Creek Road. The bush at 662 and the school’s driveway will be dug out so it won’t restrict sight distance as mandated by the Weavertown Road Turnback conditions. 
Chief of Police  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize sending Officers Smith and O’Rourke to “Interdiction of Passenger Vehicles” for a total of $300. Motion passed 3-0. 
SUPERVISORS 

None

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ADJOURNMENT & EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 8:09PM.







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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